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Summary:

Verkade reports that the South Korean deputy vice-minister of foreign affairs Whang
summoned him to inform him that the three recent North Korean visitors to the
Netherlands had supplied false information on their visa papers yet were admitted.
Whang expressed his concern, given their apparent intent to establish official contact
with the Netherlands; Verkade reassured him there was no change in Dutch policy.
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